The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was brought to order by Mrs. Gilbertson at 8:00 p.m. on August 18, 1980 with prayer and the pledge. The minutes were read and accepted with the following change. The agreement with GMSD was changed to read the proposed agreement.

All members of Council were present.
The treasurer's report was read with four bills presented and approved for payment. \$63.36 for Virginia Uniform Twaffic Summonses; \$50.00 to Rateliff Insurance for coverage at the Town Picnic; \$55.01 from Haymarket Service for replacing spark plugs on the police cruiser and \$189.99 for air conditioning repairs on the police cruiser.

Mr. Buford Sides approached the Council requesting a permit to operate a wholesale car dealership out of Bernard Bolt's building at Jefferson and Washington Streets. Office place is the only requirement. Mrs. bean made a motion to grant the permit, Mr. Gossom seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Campbell Stickley reported that plans for the fire house addition again include a two-story structure.

Mrs. Pruitt has again asked for warning signs to be installed at the curve on Fayette Street in front of her home.

Mrs. Crewdson gave a description of what she considers the purpose of the newly formed Community Relations Committee. She intends to publish a quarterly newsletter to be distributed to the Town's registered voters. The first one will be printed sometime in October and all are welcome to contribute items of interest.

Mr. Jones has closed the produce stand operating at Orndoff's Service Station on instuctions from Mrs. Gilbertson. The owners have not come before the Council to obtain a permit.

Walter Wines would like to purchase the lights from the wrecked police cruiser. Mr. Orndoff made a motion to sell the light bar to the highest bidder. Miss Smith seconded and the motion carried.

All police matters will be discussed at a special meeting on August 25.

The revised proposal from GMSD was read. It included a clause stating that future tap fees would be used to reimburse the Town. Easements taken from private property will be paid for with grant monies set aside for land acquistion. Mrs. Bean made a motion to accept the proposed agreement, Mrs. crewdson seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

The General District Court does not have copies of all the Town ordinances. Chuck Sievers suggested having the ordinances codified. Mrs. Gilbertson appointed Anne Smith a d Nancy Sharman to a committee to go through the old ordinances and suggest changes which can be made to bring them up to date.

The questionnaire concerning wills that was distibuted by the State Water Control Board was concerned with a well contaminated by fuel oil from an unknown source.

Mr. Melton was thanked for recovering, having repaired, and installing the Town Hall elock.

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Manay W. Sharman